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From the Pastorõs Desk 

Dear friends,  
 

I cannot believe that it has been a whole 
year and that we are planning another 
church drive-through. I sit looking out my 
window, looking at spring crocuses and 
daffodils, and yet there is a lot that feels so 
tentativeéin nature, in the church, in our 
world. It feels like renewed life and re-
newed community are coming after a long 

winter of COVID and division and hatred. And then there are two more 
mass shootings (in Atlanta and Boulder), and we cry out again ñHow long, 
Oh Lord?ò  
 

Every Easter we celebrate the resurrection of our Lord, Jesus Christ. With 
joyous worship, our best apparel, Easter eggs, and family brunches, we 
mark the day of the resurrection. Yet do we live the resurrection? This year, 
more than perhaps any other in my life, I yearn to live the resurrection. I 
long to be so anchored in faith and hope, that none of the daily deaths we 
encounter (not another mass shooting, not another COVID death, not anoth-
er angry person, not another cancer diagnosis) can steal my foundational 
belief in the abundance of life, the power of joy, the necessity of faith, and 
Godôs purposes for me and the church. 
 

This Easter season, weôll be pondering what it means to live as Easter peo-
ple today. Weôll consider how we are called to live in the real world as those 
committed to the promise of Easter. Weôll imagine what it means for our 
church to live as a community of faith, in the kin-dom of the Resurrected 
One. Because in the end, our faith, just like Jesusô faith, is about belief and 
action. Itôs about living in hope and faith even in the midst of chaos and 
confusion. 
 

I hope that you will be a part of our journey in worship and study, in prayer 
and service. Weôve increased our numbers for in-person worship and, as you 
feel comfortable, we hope youôll consider joining us in the sanctuary for 
worship. If you are still most comfortable worshipping at home, please con-
tinue to enjoy our live stream. For all of us, we are invited to ponder how 
we are living together in faith, sharing Godôs love in our community, and 
being the healing hands and feet of Christ in our world.   
 

In faith and hope, 
Pastor Dawn 
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Happy Spring, everyone! 
 

Contributions for February came in at $38,000, which included a $5,000 dona-
tion to put towards our mortgage. Expenses, including the extra mortgage pay-
ment, were about $42,000. Our mortgage is down to $278,000, and we received 
another contribution in March to help reduce it even more! Once the mortgage 
is paid, weôll have close to $4,000/month or $48,000/year that can be used for 
our ministries and/or missions. That will be huge! Thank you to the person(s) 
helping us get this balance down. 
 

I hope everyone has a nice Easter and hope to see you in the parking lot on  
Easter morning!  
 

ð Lois Utterback, Finance Chair  

 

Beccaôs Buddies Class 

Beccaôs Buddies is a Sunday School class serving adults (over age 18) with special needs. We welcome 
anyone seeking Bible study and fellowship with a great group of people who love the Lord and are eager 
to learn more about our faith. We are currently meeting at 10  by conference call on select Sundays (see 
below). If you would like more information about this class, please contact Anita Stonebraker 
(anitastonebraker@msn.com), Carol Guth (CarolMcJilton@gmx.com), or Mary Church 
(mmchurch@comcast.net). 
 

We are currently studying the writings of Luke and how his dedication and skill created a rich and histori-
cal chronology of the ministry of Jesus and the labors, sacrifices, and hard work of 
the Apostles following Jesusô death, resurrection, and ascension. The Gospel of 
Luke, along with The Acts of the Apostles, serve to inform us all of our Christian 
heritage. How grateful we are for Luke and for God choosing him to create these 
important writings! Upcoming Beccaôs Buddies Class Dates: 
 

¶   We will NOT be meeting on Easter Sunday 

¶   Sunday, April 18, 10 AM 

Beginning April 18, weôll move on from Charles L. Allenôs All Things are Pos-
sible through Prayer. Our next study will explore contemplative ways to experi-
ence God in scripture and prayer. Do the crises of these times make you hungry 
for a more fulfilling connection with God ñin spirit and in truthò? Join us Sun-
day evenings from 6:30 to 7:30 on Zoom as we learn how to come closer to 
God through silence and stillness. Watch the Connection for more details.  

 

To join us Sunday night at 6:30, go to Covenantôs website (www.covenant-UMC.org) and click on the 
Sunday Night Study Zoom link. If you have questions or want to be added to the Sunday Night Bible 
Study email list for the weekôs study information, please contact Mary Church by email at 
mmchurch70@gmail.com or by phone at 240-429-9452.  

THANKS to everyone who has been supporting our Little 
Free Pantry. The generosity of the CUMC family and the 
community has been overwhelming! Our larders are full 
right now, but keep watch in our Covenant Connection and 
our Little Free Pantry Facebook page for when additional 
food is needed.  

Little Free Pantry   

mailto:anitastonebraker@msn.com
mailto:CarolMcJilton@gmx.com
mailto:mmchurch@comcast.net
http://www.covenant-umc.org/
mailto:mmchurch70@gmail.com


Sunrise Bible Study friends continue to study inde-
pendently with a printed Bible study that is provid-
ed each week by one of our four fabulous teachers. 
Many thanks to the Sunrise Activities Directors 
who arrange to have them distributed. Each mem-
ber receives a scripture reading, a meditation, a 
song, and a prayer (generally based on reflections 
found in The Upper Room). The teachers also send 
weekly notes of hope and encouragement to each 
member of the class during their COVID isolation, 
reminding them of Godôs love. 
 

If you have questions, please contact Kim Irish 
through the church office at office@covenant-
umc.org or call (301) 926-8920 and your message 
will be forwarded.    

Sunrise Bible Study & Encouraging Notes 
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  This ñspiritual walkò continues 
through the month of April during Tuesday Night 
Liveôs Bible Study from 7-8 pm on Google Meet. 
You will enjoy Reading John for Dear Life: A 
Spiritual Walk with the Fourth Gospel by Perkins 
School of Theology Professor Jaime Clark-Soles.  
 
Clark-Soles writes as a loving friend of both John 
and the reader. She is also one of the five principal 
editors of the Womenôs CEB 
and the editor for the book of 
John. Her contagious enthusi-
asm and fresh and lively in-
sights will both inform and 
transform us as we encounter 
Jesus again through Johnôs 
eyes and Jaimeôs scholarship 
and passion. Rev. Judy Thomas 
will facilitate the discussion. 
Everyone is welcome. The 
book may be purchased through Amazon and 
Cokesbury in various formats.  
 

To join us, go to Covenantôs website 
(www.covenant-UMC.org), find the Tuesday Night 
Live listing, and click on the Google Meet link. If 
you have questions or want to be added to the 
Tuesday Night Live email list for a weekly study 
guide, contact Mary Church at 
mmchurch70@gmail.com or by phone at 240-429-
9452.  

Independent Weekly 
Bible Study 

We encourage you to make time 
for Bible study. If you canôt at-
tend a virtual Bible study group, 
we offer this Weekly Individual 
Bible Study. ñAs God would have it,ò the Sunrise 
Bible study is also designed for you! Our Sunrise 
teachers offer it to you as a gift of love, faith, and 
inspiration. To arrange to have this study sent to 
you, please email or phone your request to Nancy 
Reding in the office at office@covenant-umc.org 
or at (301) 926-8920. It can be sent to you. 

 

 
 
 

Through April, we continue the study of Adam 
Hamiltonôs new series: Words of Life: Jesus and the 
Promise of the Ten Commandments Today.  
Hamilton uses scripture to in-
spire us to consider the com-
mandments in their historical 
context, how Jesus reinterpreted 
them, and how Jews and Chris-
tians have understood them. We 
see that with the command-
ments, God has given us a time-
tested path that leads to grati-
tude, confidence, and peace.  
 

To join us on Monday after-
noons from 1-2 , go to Covenantôs website 
(www.covenant-UMC.org), find the Monday Bible 
Study listing, and click on the Zoom link. For more 
information, contact Judy Watts by email at 
mwatts5552@aol.com or by phone at 410-730-
6877.  

mailto:office@covenant-umc.org
mailto:office@covenant-umc.org
http://www.covenant-umc.org/
mailto:mmchurch70@gmail.com
mailto:office@covenant-umc.org
http://www.covenant-umc.org/
mailto:mwatts5552@aol.com
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Easter Drive-Through  
Saturday, April 3      
1-2  
 

Load up your family and 
come enjoy an Easter Drive-
Through. The staff and some 
helpers will assemble to offer 
communion, a flower for the 

ladies, goodies for the kids, a family Easter photo 
booth, and a prayer egg. Bring an item with you for 
our Little Free Pantry.  
We canôt wait to see you! 

 

  Easter Sunday  
  Worship, April 4            
  Inside @ 8:30   
  with Live-Stream 
  Outside @ 10  in the  
  Parking Lot  
  (Weather Permitting) 
 

Worship the risen Christ with us in music, word, and 
celebration. Join us for outdoor snacks and a chance 
to visit with your church family between services. 
Two sign-ups (one for each service) will be posted 
and distributed in the Covenant Connection on Mon-
day, March 29th. Capacity is 48 for indoors and 50 
outside.   

HOLY WEEK AT COVENANT UMC 

Maundy Thursday 
 
Join us for a community 
Maundy Thursday service 
on April 1st at 7  on 
Zoom (link is on the 

church website, Meeting ID: 435 313 7794). 
When Jesus gathered with the disciples in the up-
per room, they gathered to remember the Passo-
ver. We will use a question from the Passover Se-
der to anchor our reflections on Maundy Thurs-
day: ñWhy is this night different from all other 
nights?ò We hope you will join us on this evening 
of remembrance and commitment.  

Good Friday 
 
Join us for a community 
Good Friday service on 
April 2nd at 7  on Zoom 
(link is on the church web-
site, Meeting ID: 958 5854 
0278, Passcode: GF82002770). We will ponder the 
suffering and grace of Jesus Christ as we contem-
plate the Seven Last Words. Please plan for a some-
what longer worship service and a deep blessing as 
you hear seven preachers share reflections on these 
seven last words. We hope to see you then. 

  7 Nancy Wilcox 13 Paige Robinson 21 Anna Hamann 

  8 Dick Church 13 Missy Watford 22 Kayla Laws 

  8 Gage Garland 14 Elijah Head 22 Chris Moon 

1 Vincent Burakiewicz 9 Aba Kumi 15 Kristen Abbett 23 Christian Burakiewicz 

1 Laurel Stonebraker 10 Emma Rabenhorst 19 Rick Miller 26 Dana Walker 

2 Beza Kidane 11 Andrew OôBrien 19 Luke Vincent 27 Dorothy Richards 

7 Bill Goris 12 Emmy Wedberg 21 Ethan Floyd 28 Sue Emrey 
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Dave Post, thanks for the memories. For 
all the building projects, the stream clean 
ups, the work camps, the harvesting days, 

the service projects, the games, the Chili 
Cook-offs, the yard sales, and so much 
more. Thanks for teaching us all about 
trees and an appreciation for our environ-
ment. Thanks for taking care of the youth 

of Covenant for over five years as Youth 
Director. 

 

  

  


